From: McPhail, Roxanne on behalf of Regional Clerk
Subject: Regional Council Decision - 2021 Servicing Capacity Assignment Status Update
Date: September 28, 2021 3:58:24 PM

Please note the requests for action of local municipalities. On September 23, 2021
Regional Council made the following decision:

1. To address continued delays in Provincial approval of the Upper York Sewage
Solutions Individual Environmental Assessment, Council authorize the following
assignments based on principles outlined in this report:

a. 1,000 persons reserved for Centres and Corridors through interim solutions be
equally distributed to the Towns of Aurora, East Gwillimbury and Newmarket on
completion of the new Henderson Pumping Station

b. Up to 850 persons to the Town of East Gwillimbury to be confirmed through
detailed design and upon completion of proposed Sharon Trunk Sewer
Modifications capital project

c. 40 persons recovered through inflow and infiltration reduction to the Non-Profit
Housing Reserve to be used in the Town of Newmarket

2. Council request each municipality provide a semi-annual report on allocation in
constrained areas to the Region to inform future capacity assignment reports.

3. Council request that each municipality notify the Region when site plan
applications are approved to accurately inform future capacity assignment reports.

4. The Regional Clerk circulate this report to the local municipalities and the Province.

5. The Chairman send this report to the Region’s Members of Provincial Parliament and
communicate the growth challenges and constraints caused by delays and
incremental approvals of the Upper York Sewage Solutions Individual Environmental
Assessment.

The original staff report is attached for your information.

Please contact Wendy Kemp, Director, Infrastructure Asset Management, extension 75141
or Karen Whitney, Director, Community Planning and Development Services, extension
71505 if you have any questions with respect to this matter.

Regards,

Christopher Raynor | Regional Clerk, Regional Clerk’s Office, Corporate Services
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